
Message from the head teacher 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
We have had a very exciting week this week. On 
Tuesday Ms Cull and I went to the Royal Albert Hall 
to watch the school orchestra play in the Music for 
Youth Prom. They were fantastic and a credit to 
their school. Thanks to Mr Dye for training them 
and Mrs Pain and Ms Robson for supporting them. 
We are very grateful for Mrs Boakye, Mrs Avram 
and Mrs Markiv for giving up their time to help the 
children. 
 
I have noticed that some people are parking by the 
entrances to the school. This is very dangerous for 
our children and any other pedestrians. Please 
ensure  that you only park in designated areas. 
 
I hope some of you will be able to go to the events 
advertised by Newham Council this Saturday. I will 
be going along to support our school choir - 
see  you there! 
 
Kind regards,  
Fiona Cullen 
Head Teacher  
 

 

 Attendance This Week 

Year N 87% 

Year R 88% 

Year 1 92% 

Year 2 90% 

Year 3 92% 

Year 4 94% 

Year 5 91% 

Year 6 93% 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter 
Week ending 18th November 2022 
     

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Times Table Titans 

Year 4                             Year 6 
Anfal                               Rafi 
                                        Aaliyah 
Year 5                             Tanisha 
Faiza                                Dhruvi 
Nira                                 Tawara 
Lucerito                          Shafi 
 



Orchestra at the Royal Albert Hall 
It was an honour again this year as our orchestra were invited to return to the Royal Albert Hall to perform at 

the Music for Youth Proms.  They performed as part of a creative project with several other schools from across 

the country. The orchestra also got to hear many other fantastic acts including a jazz band, steel pans and harps.  

The orchestra all represented Nelson well and the parents and teachers in the audience were all very proud.  

 

  

 

 
  



Important dates:  

Saturday 19th November 4pm – Senior Choir perform at East Ham Christmas Light Switch On 
 

Tuesday 6th December 9:15am  - Years 5 and 6 Christmas Performance  
 

Wednesday 7th December 9:15am or 10.30am Year 3 and 4 Christmas Performance 

Thursday 8th December 9:15am or 10am Year 1 and 2 Christmas Performance  

Thursday 8th December 2.30pm PM Nursery Christmas Performance  

Friday 9th December 9:15am Reception and AM Nursery Christmas Performance  

 
 

Film Crew at Nelson 

This week we have had a film crew 

in school capturing all of the 

wonderful things that make 

Nelson fantastic.  Thanks to 

Swapnil and Tanisha from year 6 

who provided the voiceover for 

the film.  The film should be ready 

to share in a few weeks so keep an 

eye on our website!   

East Ham Christmas Light Switch On 

There will be lots of exciting activities 

for children at the East Ham 

Christmas Light Switch On this 

Saturday.  Our senior choir will be 

performing at 4pm. It would be lovely 

to see some Nelson faces in the 

audience.  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

School Terms Pupils Holidays 

Autumn 

Monday 5th September – Friday 

21st October 2022 

Staff INSET 

Thursday 1st September and Friday 2nd September 2022 

Half Term 

Monday 24th October to Friday 28th October 2022 

Autumn Term 2 

Monday 31st October to 

Friday 16th December 2022 

Christmas Break 

Monday 19th December 2022 to Monday 2nd January 2023 

Spring Term 1 

Wednesday 4th January 2023 to 

Friday 10th February 2023 

Staff INSET 

Tuesday 3rd January 2023 

Half Term 

Monday 13th February to Friday 17th February 2023 

Spring Term 2 

Tuesday 21st February 2023 to 

Friday 31st March 2023 

Staff INSET 

Monday 20th February 2023 

Spring Break 

Monday 3rd April to Friday 14th April 2023 

Staff INSET 

Monday 17th April 2023 

Summer Term 1 

Tuesday 18th April 2023 to 

Friday 26th May 2023 

Half Term 

Monday 29th May to Friday 2nd June 2023 

May Day 

Monday 1st May 2023 

Summer Term 2 

Monday 5th June 2023 to 

Friday 21st July 2023 

Summer Break 

Monday 24th July – (to be advised) 

School will not be closed for any of the religious festivals: 

In-service training days:  This calendar includes 5 days which has been allocated for in-service 

training, however this may be subject to change. 


